
The PHS Boosters Newster
The Bulletin for Band, Drum Line, and Color Guard 

Dec 2015 
Teri Groeschen and Bob Sullivan, Editors 

Important Dates 

Dec 21-Jan 1  
No activities.  

Happy Holidays! 

 No Dec Booster 

Meeting. Next Meeting 

Tues, Jan 19 @ 7:30 in 

the Band Room  

Pep Band 

Upcoming Games: 

Fri Dec 4 5-9 pm  

Tues Dec 8 6-9 pm 

Fri Dec 18 6-9 pm 

Jazz Band 

Practice: 
Mon Dec 7 3-4:30 pm
Wed Dec 9 3-4:30 pm

Mon Dec 14 3-4:30 pm 

Wed Dec 16 3-4:30 pm 

Winter Percussion 

Practice:  

Sat Dec 5 Noon-5 pm 

Mon Dec 7 6-9 pm 

Tues Dec 8 3-4:30 pm 

Thurs Dec 10 6-9 pm 

Sat Dec 12 Noon-5 pm 

Mon Dec 14 6-9 pm 

Tues Dec 15 3-4:30 pm 

Thurs Dec 17 6-9 pm 

Winter Guard 

Practice:  

Sat Dec 5 Noon-5 pm 

Mon Dec 7 6-9 pm 

Thurs Dec 10 6-9 pm 

Mon Dec 14 6-9 pm 

Thurs Dec 17 6-9 pm 

Looking ahead: 
Practice Sat Jan 2 2-5 pm 

Contacts and Links 

www.plainfieldband.org 

Questions: info@plainfieldband.org 

VolunteerSpot 

Twitter: @PlainfieldBand 

Instagram: Plainfield_Band 

Public Facebook 

Parents / Students  Facebook Group 

Email links 
Director Michael Carpenter 

Asst. Director Scott Johnson 

Exec. President Harriet Doss 

Admin President Troy Crum 

Vice President Jeff Ross 

Secretary Carole Snyder 

Dir. of Communication Teri Groeschen 

Director of Operations Clint Groeschen 

Treasurer Bill Wolfe 

Director of Revenue Bev Flanigan 

Directors of Events Dana Commander and 

Tina Hays 

Email comments or questions regarding the 

Newster to Teri or Bob . 

Announcements 

Fundraisers 

Don’t forget to use Amazon 

Smiles and Scrip for your 

holiday shopping. Details are on 

the website under the Fundraising 

tab. 

The Five Below Fundraiser is 

Dec 7-14. Five Below sells 

products five dollars or less and 

is a great shop for doing your 

acquaintance gift-giving. Five 

Below is in the Kohl’s shopping 

center next to TJ Maxx. Simply 

bring a copy of the coupon in 

with you (emailed by Teri or you 

can print it off from the website) 

during the time frame and hand it 

to the cashier when you check 

out with your purchases. The 

band receives 10% back as a 

donation. Make sure to share the 

coupon with friends! 

Announcements (con’t) 

Looking ahead PHS is hosting two 

major music contests, the IHSCGA 

Guard Contest Sat Jan 23 and IPA 
Winter Percussion Contest Sat Feb 

13. Save those dates as we’ll need “all 

hands on deck” for both events to 

succeed. Watch for the announcement 

from Teri that VolunteerSpot has 

opened up for these events. We’ll be 

discussing our needs through email 

updates over the next few weeks. 
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